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Highlights of the 2019/20 provincial 
education property tax 

In Budget 2019/20, the province is collecting about 
$2.5 billion in education property taxes from 
municipalities. The uniform tax rates are being 
frozen at last year’s rates to maintain low levels of 
taxation for Albertans.  

Education property taxes provide a stable source of 
revenue and equitable funding that supports 
education from kindergarten to Grade 12. This year, 
education property tax funds about 30 per cent of 
the consolidated education operating cost, including 
teachers’ salaries, textbooks and classroom 
resources.  

How education property tax is 
calculated for municipalities 

All municipalities pay an equitable share of the 
provincial education property tax in proportion to 
their total taxable property assessments that are 
equalized across the province. The equalization 
process ensures properties of similar value and type 
across the province pay similar amounts of 
education property taxes. For more details on this 
process, refer to the Guide to Equalized Assessment 
on the Alberta Government website at  

http://www.municipalaffairs.alberta.ca/documents/as/
Guide_to_Equalized_Assessment.pdf 

The provincial equalized assessment base used to 
determine education property taxes this year reflects 
2017 property values, a year that saw modest 
recovery of overall property values. As a result, 
maintaining the mill rates will generate a slightly 
higher amount of education property tax revenue 
than 2018/19.   

In 2019, municipalities will be billed at a rate of 
$2.56 per $1,000 of their total residential/farmland 
equalized assessment value. The non-residential 
rate will be maintained at $3.76 per $1,000 of 
equalized assessment value. 

How much Calgary will contribute to 
education property tax  

Based on this formula, Calgary taxpayers will 
contribute $796 million in education property tax in 
2019.  It is projected that Calgary’s two school 
boards will receive about $1.6 billion in provincial 
funding for the 2019/20 school year.  

Budget 2019 was released later than in previous 
years. To adjust for the later date, Calgary, like other 
Alberta municipalities, has already set its 2019 
property tax bylaw using an estimate of the 
education tax requirement. Any difference between 
what Calgary has collected and what is required for 
education funding will be made up when Calgary 
sets its 2020 education property tax rates. 

Why property owners are asked to 
declare their faith 

The Canadian Constitution guarantees Roman 
Catholic citizens’ minority rights to a separate 
education system. In communities with separate 
school jurisdictions, property owners can declare 
they are of the Roman Catholic faith so their 
education property tax dollars can be directed to 
those separate school jurisdictions.  

How education property taxes are 
distributed to support students 

Under the provincial funding model, all education 
property taxes are pooled by Alberta Education 
through the Alberta School Foundation Fund and 
distributed to public and separate school boards on 
an equal per-student basis.  

http://www.municipalaffairs.alberta.ca/documents/as/Guide_to_Equalized_Assessment.pdf
http://www.municipalaffairs.alberta.ca/documents/as/Guide_to_Equalized_Assessment.pdf

